
 

Handouts for Slide 24 (5 handouts with resource lists) 

 

(Facilitators can choose to provide resource links) 

Canadian Encyclopedia 

Radio Canada International 

 

Title First person of African heritage in Canada 

Name  

Image/audio/video and 
relevant explanation  

Year of arrival in 
Canada?  

He was an integral part 
of an expedition to 
Canada, what was his 
role? 

 

What languages did he 
speak?  Which one of 
these languages made 
him an asset to 
communication with 
First Nations peoples? 

 

What other important 
information did you 
discover about 
daCosta? 

 

Questions you still have  

Works Cited  

Compose your Did You 
Know statement Did you Know... 

https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/mathieu-da-costa
https://www.rcinet.ca/en/2020/02/04/portraits-of-black-canadians-episode-2/


 

 

(Facilitators can choose to provide resource links) 

Canadian Encyclopedia 

Radio Canada International 

Dictionary of Canadian Biography 

 

 

 

Title Second person of African heritage in Canada 

Name  

Image/audio/video and 
relevant explanation  

What age was he when 
he was brought here?  

Where was he from?  

Year he was brought to 
Canada?  

How and why did he 
end up in New France?   

What other important 
information did you 
discover about Le 
Jeune? 

 

Questions you still have  

Works Cited  

Compose your Did You 
Know statement Did you Know... 

https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/olivier-le-jeune
https://www.rcinet.ca/en/2020/02/05/portraits-of-black-canadians-episode-3-olivier-le-jeune/
http://www.biographi.ca/en/bio/le_jeune_olivier_1E.html


 

Title Slavery in Canada 

Image/audio/video 
and relevant 
explanation 

 

When was the 
practice of slavery 
introduced in New 
France? 

1600s 

In your own words, 
how would you 
describe the term 
slavery?  

 

What is the difference 
between the terms 
slavery and 
enslavement? 

 

Describe the 
treatment of enslaved 
people in Canada 

 

 

What was the impact 
of the Code Noir?  

Describe some of the 
ways in which 
enslaved people 
resisted 

 

What was a fugitive 
slave advertisement?  
What was its 
purpose? 

 

Questions you still 
have  



 

 

(Facilitators can choose to provide resource links) 

The Story of Slavery in Canadian History 

Colonial Canada had slavery for more than 200 years. And yes, it still matters today 

Black Enslavement in Canada 

 

  

Works Cited  

Compose your Did 
You Know statement Did you Know... 

https://humanrights.ca/story/the-story-of-slavery-in-canadian-history
https://www.huffingtonpost.ca/2017/06/17/slavery-canada-history_n_16806804.html
https://canadianart.ca/interviews/fugitive-portraits/


 

Title The Underground Railroad 

Image/audio/video 
and relevant 
explanation 

 

What was the 
Underground 
Railroad and why did 
it lead to Canada? 

 

Who are some key 
figures on the 
Canadian side of the 
Underground 
Railroad? 

 

What was an 
abolitionist?  

Who was Rose 
Fortune and what is 
her story? 

 

 

What challenges 
might an enslaved 
person  running to 
freedom, encounter? 

 

What were some of 
the “final stops” on 
the Underground 
Railroad? 

 

Questions you still 
have  

Works Cited  

Compose your Did 
You Know statement Did you Know... 



 

(Facilitators can choose to provide resource links) 

Canadian Encyclopedia 

Underground Railroad 

The Underground Railroad-Freedom in Canada 

Heritage Minute 

 

 

  

https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/underground-railroad
https://www.cbc.ca/history/EPCONTENTSE1EP8CH1PA3LE.html
https://www.arcgis.com/apps/MapJournal/index.html?appid=506a07910b354dffb11f580b049e567e
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DZStWWVqkh0


 

Title Early Black Settlements 

Name  

Image and relevant 
explanation 

 

What were some 
unique features of 
this community? 

 

 

 

In what ways did the 
inhabitants seek to 
strengthen the 
community? 

 

Identify some key 
members of this 
community? 

 

What 
problems/challenges 
did members of this 
community face? 

 

 

 

Why was this 
community important 
to its residents? 

 

In what ways was 
anti-Black racism 
evident in this 
community? 

 

Questions you still 
have 

 

Works Cited  



 

Compose your Did 
You Know statement 

Did you Know... 

 

(Facilitators can choose to provide resource links) 

Africville 

Canadian Museum of Human Rights-The Story of Africville 

Little Burgundy 

Toronto Star 

Collections Canada-Amber Valley 

CBC-Amber Valley  

Canadian Encyclopedia-Hogan's Alley 

CBC -Hogan’s Alley 

CBC - Eldon District 

The Outlook - Eldon District 

CBC - Willow Grove 

New Brunswick Museum-Willow Grove 

 

 

 

 

https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/africville
https://humanrights.ca/story/the-story-of-africville
https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/little-burgundy-and-montreal-s-black-english-speaking-community
https://www.thestar.com/news/canada/2021/02/18/in-montreals-little-burgundy-hopes-of-reviving-a-hub-of-the-citys-black-community.html
https://www.collectionscanada.gc.ca/eppp-archive/100/200/301/ic/can_digital_collections/athabasca/html/amber/index.htm
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/edmonton/black-settlement-alberta-amber-valley-1.5900836
https://www.thecanadianencyclopedia.ca/en/article/hogans-alley
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/saskatoon/black-history-saskatchewan-1.4003834
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/saskatoon/black-history-saskatchewan-1.4003834
https://www.theoutlook.ca/news/around-the-province/saskatchewan-s-first-black-settlement-holds-stories-to-learn-from-1.24199792
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/new-brunswick/willow-grove-gets-stamp-1.5806556
https://www.nbm-mnb.ca/willow-grove-new-brunswick-and-amber-valley-alberta-stamps-launch-of-the-13th-issue-in-canada-post-black-history-month-series/

